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Nash Village Newsletter  
December 2018 
 

All Saints’ Church 
 

The services for December 2018 and January 2019 are given below.   
 

More information about Nash church is given on the Nash Village website  
http://nashvillage.org.  

 
www.buckinghamparishchurch.org.uk gives details of other services and 

activities in the Buckingham Benefice.  
 

 
 

Reverend Gussie Walsh 
 

Gussie retired at the end of October and she and Mark have now moved out of 

the Rectory in Thornborough.  We all miss her - many people were touched by 

her ministry and her willingness to join in activities.  Each of “her” villages said 

their own farewells.  Nash gave her a bouquet at her last Nash service – the 

Harvest Service – and then gave her a card signed by many residents and a 

cheque for £180 at a Benefice lunch in Nash Village Hall on 28 October.  Gussie 

was very touched by this response and asked that her thanks be passed to all 

who had signed the card and contributed to her present. 

Sunday 2 December Holy Communion 10.00am 

Sunday 9 December Morning Prayer 10.00am 

Sunday 9 December Carol Service 
THORNTON 

  4.00pm 

Sunday 16 December Holy Communion 10.00am 

Sunday 23 December Carol Service   3.00pm 

Monday 24 December Children’s activity 10.00am 

Monday 24 December Holy Communion at 
THORNBOROUGH 

11.30pm 

Tuesday 25 December Family Holy 
Communion 

10.00am 

Sunday 30 December Compline   4.00pm 

Sunday 6 January Holy Communion 10.00am 

Sunday 13 January Morning Prayer 10.00am 

Sunday 20 January Holy Communion 10.50am 

Sunday 27 January Church 4 ALL 10.00am 

http://nashvillage.org
http://www.buckinghamparishchurch.org.uk
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Harvest 
Sixty-two people attended the Harvest supper and the auction of the 
donated produce on the Monday after the Harvest Service.  It was a 
great evening with much laughter.  The church collection, the tickets – 
all the food for the supper was donated – and the proceeds of the 
auction raised £738 (after deducting the cost of hiring the Hall).  Half 
was sent as aid for the Philippines after the typhoon Mangkhut which 
had hit the area in mid-September.  The other half was split between 
the Buckingham and Milton Keynes Food Banks.  Thank you to all who 
contributed whether by donating produce or buying at the auction. 
 
Church Yard/Church Clean and Gift Day 
Thank you to all who came and helped with tidying the churchyard and 
cleaning the church.  I doubt if the churchyard has ever looked better 
for Remembrance Sunday and the church gleamed where the brasses 
had been cleaned, the curtains vacuumed, and the pews polished.  
The Gift Day raised approximately £3,000 (including reclaimed Gift Aid) 
which will make a major contribution to meeting our running costs and 
maintaining the fabric of the church. 
The collection at the Remembrance Day Service enabled us to send a 
cheque for £298.50 to the Royal British Legion. 
 
Weekday Lunch 
The date of the next lunch has been fixed for Friday 8 February 2019.  
Tickets will be available from Vicky Southby and Margaret Hedges in 
the new year.  Flyers will be distributed in January to those who have 
attended a lunch in the last twelve months.  Otherwise, if you wish 
more information contact Margaret or Vicky. 

Margaret Hedges 

 
Knit And Natta group. 
This group next  meets  on 15th January 2019.  
There is no meeting in December. 
Anyone and everyone welcome whether you knit or would just like a 
chat , a cuppa and cake! 
See you then 

Vicky Southby  
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Nash Parish Council 
 
Nash Park, unauthorised building activity. The Parish Council await (as ever) an 
update from AVDC as to where they are with the enforcement of the injunction that 
AVDC have taken out in respect of the unauthorised development at the property. 
Meanwhile, if you become aware of what may appear to be unauthorised activity at the 
site then please contact AVDC Planning Enforcement,   
PlanningEnforcement@aylesburyvaledc.gov.uk. 
 
New Unitary authority. It has been announced by the Government a new Unitary 
authority will be formed in 2020 to merge Buckinghamshire County Council and AVDC. 
The rationale is cost saving although whether this will also provide a better service 
remains to be seen. 
 
Oxford to Cambridge Expressway and the preferred corridor. The Government has 
also announced the preferred corridor for the Oxford to Cambridge Expressway. This is 
corridor ‘B’ and will go near and around Winslow. Highways England will be publishing 
a number of proposed routes in Autumn 2019. There will then be a period of 
consultation (where members of the public can comment) followed by a Public Inquiry. 
It is intended to start work on the approved route in 2025 with the work being completed 
in 2030. It should be noted that the charity BBOWT are proposing to make a legal 
challenge to the government’s decision. 
 
Fly-tipping. If you are asking a contractor to remove rubbish then you need to ensure 
that they are registered as an authorised waste carrier. You should therefore ask them 
for evidence of this. Failure to do so could lead to your prosecution should the 
contractor unlawfully dump your rubbish. This happened to a David Newson of 
Haddenham, who pleaded guilty at Wycombe Magistrates Court on Wednesday 3 
October 2018 to an offence of failing in his household duty of care to properly dispose 
of waste. The court heard that on 19 February 2018, three sacks of household waste 
was found dumped off North Lee Lane, Terrick, near Aylesbury. The sacks were 
examined by an investigator from the Waste Partnership for Buckinghamshire, who 
found evidence within the waste which indicated that it came from the residence of 
David Newson in Haddenham. On 9 March 2018, Mr Newson voluntarily attended for 
an interview in Aylesbury. During the interview, he explained that he had found a 'man 
with a van' online and arranged collection of the waste from his house for a payment of 
£25. He admitted that he made no checks as to whether the man was registered as an 
authorised waste carrier. 
The failure to make any checks on the illegal carrier meant that Newson had failed in 
his duty of care under the law. The Magistrates fined him £496, and ordered him to pay 
clean-up and prosecution costs of £1,023.56. A victim surcharge of £49 was also levied 
– making a total to pay of £1,568.56. 
  
It only takes moments to check a waste carrier's credentials, just go online to: https://
environment.data.gov.uk/public-register/view/search-waste-carriers-brokers  Illegal 
dumping can be reported at www.fixmystreet.buckscc.gov.uk  
 
Meetings. The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Thursday 10 
January at 7.30pm. All residents of Nash are welcome to attend and speak. 
 

http://track.vuelio.uk.com/z.z?l=aHR0cHM6Ly9lbnZpcm9ubWVudC5kYXRhLmdvdi51ay9wdWJsaWMtcmVnaXN0ZXIvdmlldy9zZWFyY2gtd2FzdGUtY2FycmllcnMtYnJva2Vycw%3d%3d&r=11743778424&d=7394385&p=1&t=h&h=0052094a3dd1479e9d14d053e2b4134d
http://track.vuelio.uk.com/z.z?l=aHR0cHM6Ly9lbnZpcm9ubWVudC5kYXRhLmdvdi51ay9wdWJsaWMtcmVnaXN0ZXIvdmlldy9zZWFyY2gtd2FzdGUtY2FycmllcnMtYnJva2Vycw%3d%3d&r=11743778424&d=7394385&p=1&t=h&h=0052094a3dd1479e9d14d053e2b4134d
http://track.vuelio.uk.com/z.z?l=aHR0cDovL3d3dy5maXhteXN0cmVldC5idWNrc2NjLmdvdi51ay8%3d&r=11743778424&d=7394385&p=1&t=h&h=06964af936b427f12bde5be142b7dbe1
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Nash Village Hall Social Committee 
 

Nash Village Hall Social Committee have ran a number of social events this calendar year and 
have raised the below sums, along with funds raised by the PUMP under the responsibility of 

Andy Thirtle as the PUMP NVHMC owner and monthly PUMP volunteers.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In conjunction with shared fundraising for the church, the fete and autumn produce show, 
organised by Hilary Young and team,  also raised £1690.87 in June and September this year 

for the hall. This comes to a total of £7475.21 from all events so far this year, plus some 
additional pump events at the start of the year not recorded here.   

 
Some Social Committee events also raised funds for several charities - Brain Tumour 

Research, Wolfhirschorn Syndrome Trust and Helen & Douglas House, all funds which were 
gratefully received.  

Funds raised go to the upkeep of the Village Hall and enable us to continue putting further 
events on. 

 
The Village Hall operates as a charity and has a number of costs in order to run 

successfully.   The costs for this financial year from April to October were: £9,209.52.   A 
certain level of income has come from existing and also now finished hall booking contracts, 

such as Montessori, and equipment hire, which have totalled to £4357.50 up to October.   The 
full accounts of the hall will be available for viewing at the May AGM.  

 
A big heartfelt thank you to every organiser and volunteer (from bar builders to bakers) and to 

all the great Nash residents, friends and family who attend and help make the events as 
successful as they are.  They could not be put on without your support and attendance.  And 
what a generous bunch you’ve been. Cheers! Look forward to plenty more lovely activities 

planned for next year.   
 

There are still several more Village Hall Social Committee activities happening in the next 
couple of months such as the December PUMP on the 8th, the Christmas Cafe and Santa’s 

Grotto on the 21st and a January Quiz (19th), February and March pumps (first Saturday of the 
month) and a February disco or cinema (16th) and March Winter BBQ (23rd).  Do keep an eye 

out on the website and Facebook page (Nash Village Hall Social Group).  
 

Thank you all.  
Mary Vinakoti 

Winter BBQ - Feb £119.50 

Community Cafe - Mar to Nov         £1658.67 

PUMP - Apr to Oct                            £1447.26 

Quizzes - Mar & Oct                          £699.00 

Breakfast - Apr                                   £85.11 

Royal Wedding - May                         £49.72  

NashFest - July                                  £1325.19 

Outdoor Cinema - Aug                       £110.45 

Safari Supper - Oct                            £177.00 

Fashion Show - Nov                           £112.44 

Total                                                  £5784.34 
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Would you be interested in receiving the newsletter by email? 
Please send an email with “Newsletter” in the subject line to 

marchcottage@hotmail.co.uk 
 

You can unsubscribe at any time by contacting the editor, Clare Bourne:  

marchcottage@hotmail.co.uk 

Nash Websites 
 

The Parish Council’s website can be found at  

www.nash-bucks-pc.gov.uk 

 

The Nash village website can be found at  

www.nashvillage.org 

NASH FELLOWSHIP 
 

Nash Fellowship meet every Thursday in Nash Village Hall 
2.30 to 4.00 PM. We have a different speaker each week. 

 
Our Christmas Carol service will be on the 13th December 

and Jean Wooton  will lead the Carol singing, 
the Carol service will be followed by refreshments. 

 
Come and enjoy the Carols, All are welcome. 

Our next meeting after the Carol service will be on the 10 January. 
We wish you all a Happy Christmas. 

From the Editor 

Welcome to the December edition of the Nash  

Newsletter. Items for the February edition should be  

sent to me by email: marchcottage@hotmail.co.uk 

The closing date is Friday 18 January 2019 
Merry Christmas & Happy New Year! 
Clare Bourne 

The views expressed by contributors to this newsletter are not 
necessarily those of the Editor or Nash PCC.  Inclusion of an 

advertisement does not constitute any recommendation or 
endorsement of the organisations concerned. 

http://www.nashvillage.org
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GRACE BARDIN 
GARMENTS ALTERATIONS & RESTYLING 

 
With over 25 years’ experience in fashion I offer friendly and reliable service in all 
aspects of garments alterations and restyling. 
My expertise and high quality workmanship is based on an in-depth 
knowledge of the structure and manufacture of both ladies and 
menswear, including wedding attire. 
My comprehensive service for ladies and gentlemen includes:  
Suits & Coats (both Ladies and Gentlemen) 
 
I specialize in the alterations or restyling of “Occasion Wear” 
and Men’s Dress-Wear: 
Cocktail and Evening Gowns: Bridal Wear including Couture Wedding 
Gowns, Bridesmaids, Flower Girls and Page-Boy Outfits, Groom Wear   
as well as the Mother and Father of the Bride & Groom 
Cravats & Waistcoats for Wedding and Special events 
 
I am located in the Stony Stratford area and would welcome the 
opportunity to discuss your requirements. 

 
Please contact Grace on: Phone: 01908 567 326 or 

Mobile: 0747 9280 400 
Email: grace-bardin@hotmail.co.uk  
Website: www.gracebardin.co.uk 

Dean Cardwell 
Pest Control and Deer Management 

 
Over 30 years of experience in vermin and deer. 

Pest Management including: rats, mice, moles, rabbits, 
squirrels, wasps, ants, cockroaches, fleas etc. 

 
Control of all vermin and management of deer. 

 
Nash, Buckinghamshire 

 
07922 724 875 
 07872 107 480 

deancardwell@btinternet.com 

mailto:grace-bardin@hotmail.co.uk
http://www.gracebardin.co.uk/
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Newsletter Advertising Rates: 
 

Full page: £15 per issue, or £80 for six 
issues 

(i.e. a full year) 
 

Half page: £7 per issue or £40 for six 
issues 

(i.e. a full year) 
 

Small Ad:  £4 per issue or £21 for six 
issues 

(i.e. a full year) 
 

Please contact Margaret Hedges if 
you are interested 

 

Nash Gardening Services 

 

Ring Pam or Kevin on 

07545 999842 

 

For all general garden maintenance 

 

“One-off” or regular jobs undertaken 

 

Locally based 

 

26 High Street 

Nash 

 
Refuse Collections 

 
www.aylesburyvaledc.gov.uk/find-your-

bin-day 
 

Food waste:  Every Tuesday 
 

General waste:  Tuesdays 4 & 18 
December, 3, 15 & 29 January 

 
Recycling:   Tuesdays 11 & 27 

December, 9 & 22 January 
 

Garden waste:  Tuesday 29 January 
 

(Please make sure your bin is out for 
06.30 for garden waste) 

 
If AVDC misses a collection, then report 
this within 48 hours either by phone to 

AVDC (01296 585858) or via their 
website.  
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 Peter Weatherhead 
Gardening & Property Maintenance 

 
01908 867131 
07802 623499 

1 The Green, Nash.  
 

General building and house maintenance. 
 

Gardening, hedge trimming, grass cutting, patios, 
ponds, decking, fencing, landscaping etc. 

 
Experienced contractor, reliable with attention to 

detail. 
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Winslow Community Bus 

www.winslowbus.com 
wdcbenquiries@btconnect.com 

01296 715786 
ALL are welcome to come on the Community Bus – 

 we pick up near to your home and carry your shopping for you if you’re good! 
*Denotes bus pass accepted 

 

Tuesday 4th December – Buckingham Bus – 1 hour town, 1 hour Tesco or 2 
hours Tesco! Door to door, bus pass accepted, otherwise only £4.50 return. 
Tuesday 11th December –– Frosts Garden Centre – Senior citizens 2 course 
lunch for £7.95. Travel £4.00. 
Thursday 13th December - Westcroft Shopping* Morrisons, Boots, Aldi etc. 
free with bus pass. Departs Winslow 9.30am, village pick ups. Ring to book. 
Thursday 20th December - Christmas Lunch at The Old Thatch Adstock. 
Thursday 27th December Westcroft Shopping* Morrisons, Boots, Aldi etc. 
free with bus pass. Departs Winslow 9.30am, village pick ups. Ring to book. 
Tuesday 8th January – Buckingham Bus – 1 hour town, 1 hour Tesco or 2 
hours Tesco! Door to door, bus pass accepted, otherwise only £4.50 return. 
Thursday 10th January - Westcroft Shopping* Morrisons, Boots, Aldi etc. free 
with bus pass. Departs Winslow 9.30am, village pick ups. Ring to book. 
Thursday 17th January – Lunch Italian style! Canaletto’s in Westcott. £4.00 
travel. 
Thursday 24th January - Westcroft Shopping* Morrisons, Boots, Aldi etc. free 
with bus pass. Departs Winslow 9.30am, village pick ups. Ring to book. 
Monday 28th January - Asda in Bletchley Shopping, M&S, Primark, etc. £4.00 
 
Milton Keynes Theatre - please book as soon as possible to avoid 
disappointment. 
All prices are for tickets in Band A price range (Circle or stalls) and travel.  
 Performances start 2.30pm unless otherwise stated. Door to door service! 
 
Wed 30th January – Matthew Bourne’s Swan Lake - £43.50 
Thursday March 21st – The Bodyguard - £34.00 
Thursday May 16th – Les Miserables £62.00 
Thursday May 30th -Les Miserables £69.00 
Wednesday July 3rd Annie - £29.00 
Wednesday October 9th - Dr Doolittle - £34.50 

http://www.winslowbus.com/
mailto:wdcbenquiries@btconnect.com
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THE NASH PRODUCE SHOW 
  

This year, for the first time, the Produce Show was staged as a “stand alone” 
show. There was nearly an hundred entries and, despite the atrocious wet 

afternoon; there was an excellent turn out of people to admire the exhibits, enjoy 
the friendly rivalry and share tea and cake! 

  
We are planning to stage another show next year. It will probably occur in late 

September and we hope that we will have even more participants. 
  

For all you keen photographers, there will be an adult and children’s class 
entitled “Nash Village Life”. In addition, another adult class will be “Anything 

Orange”. 
  

In the gardening section there will be the class, “Three root vegetables of any 
one variety”, which we have had in previous shows. 

  
We are hoping to stage a new class, “Potato in a pot”. The idea is to grow one 

seed potato in a pot which can be transported to the Hall on Show day. The 
resulting potato crop will be publicly weighed and the heaviest crop wins. All 

you  need is a pot, large enough to hold the potential potato crop, some soil and 
a MAINCROP seed potato. Seed potatoes can be bought loose at some local 
garden centres in late January/February. If you want any guidance on this one 
class, or any other, please contact Pam King, Ruth Meardon or Hilary Young. 

  
In addition, there will be another new class for garlic growers. 

  
“A jar of marmalade” will be a class again so, if you fancy trying your hand at 
making marmalade for the first time, watch out for the seville (marmalade) 

oranges which are due in the shops in January. 
  

“A jar of chutney” is another class planned for 2019. As it is usual to allow at least 
three months for the chutney to mature before eating, we are giving you plenty of 

notice! 
  

Finally, “A fruit liquor” class is to be staged again so get thinking as to what fruit 
you will be using for an entry. 

  
The above classes are just the ones for which you need the most notice and to 

“whet your appetite”! Watch this space for more information in the coming 
months!  



14 

Whaddon Diary 
 

St. Mary’s Church, Whaddon 
Saturday  Dec 1st  2-4pm  Annual Christmas Fayre in Jubilee Hall 
Sunday  Dec 2nd  5.30pm  Christingle Service with Whaddon  
         School pupils 
Sunday  Dec 9th  10:30am  Holy Communion  
Sunday  Dec 16th  6.00pm       Nine Lessons & Carols with Chase  
         Choir 
Thursday  Dec 13th  9.45am  Crib Service. All families & preschool  
         Children welcome. 
Sunday     Dec 23rd  8:30am        Holy Communion 
Tuesday    Dec 24th  10.00pm      Candlelit Christmas Eve Holy  
         Communion            
Wednesday Dec 25th  10.00am      Christmas Day Birthday Party for Jesus 
 

The Chase Choir, Whaddon 
Saturday 15th December at 2pm:   
Carols at Marks and Spencer, Central Milton Keynes. 
Sunday 16th December at 6pm:   
9 Lessons and Carols at St Mary’s Church. 
Monday 17th December at 7.00pm:   
Chase Choir Christmas concert at Jubilee Hall. 
Thursday 20th December from 5pm:   
Carols at MK Central Station. 
 

Jubilee Hall, Whaddon 
Pilates:  7.15-8.15. Pilates runs every Weds except the 3rd  Wed. of the month. No Pilates 
classes in December. Resumes 9th Jan 2019. 
 
WI NightOwlers: Every 3rd Wed. in Jubilee Hall.   
 
Yoga with Lauren 7.30-8.30 Thursdays in Jubilee Hall.   
 
The Chase Choir Mondays 19.00-21.00 in Jubilee Hall. 
 
Teas on Tuesday 13.45-15.30 parallel with the Post Office in Jubilee Hall. 
 
Whaddon Under Fives Playschool 
Runs every day 09.30 - 12.30. every day 
Thursday also Lunch Club (12.30-15.00) additional cost £12.50. 
 
Jubilee Hall contact: Maria Cole  
 
30th November 2018 Friends of Whaddon School. Auction of promises. 7.30pm 
 
9th February 2019 Curry night. 7.30pm. Jubilee Hall. 
 
For details contact friendsofwhaddon@gmail.com  
 

The Lowndes Arms 
Quiz night every Weds at 8.30pm £2 per person. 
 
Christmas shopping event on 29 November, 5-9pm. Now taking Christmas bookings too.  

mailto:friendsofwhaddon@gmail.com
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Nash Village Hall Events 2019 Monthly Dates  
 

Dear Nash Residents, social activity dates for your 2019 diaries below.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Please note event dates are provisionally booked and could be subject to change. Some events yet to 

be finalised.  We’ll keep you posted throughout the year.  
There are also 11 regular PUMP nights planned to run on the first Saturday of every month bar the 

month of January.  
For any information about any of these events or to book tickets in advance - the quizzes particularly 

sell out well in advance 
You can also join the Nash Village Hall Social Group on Facebook to keep up to date on events.  

Should you wish to volunteer for any of the above events, please do let us know via the above email 
address.   

The success of these events is based on all the lovely people who volunteer, attend and support them.  
Thank you! 

All funds raised go to the upkeep of the village hall.  
Nash Village Hall Social Committee 

January Cafe - Friday 18th 
Quiz - Saturday 19th 

February  Cafe - Friday 15th 
Valentine’s event, a disco or Italian/French film night - Saturday 16th 

March Cafe - Friday 15th 
Winter BBQ - Saturday 23rd 

April Cafe - Friday 19th 
Quiz & Promise Auction - Saturday 20th 

May  Safari Supper - Saturday 11th 
Cafe - Friday 17th 

Swap shop - Saturday 25th 

June Cafe - Friday 14th 
Midsummer Day Celebrations - Saturday 22nd 

July  Quiz - Saturday 13th 
Cafe - Friday 19th 

NashFest - Saturday 20th 

August Outdoor Cinema - Friday 9th 
Cafe - Friday 16th 

September  Cafe - Friday 20th 
September event TBC - potentially a ‘race night’ 

October Cafe - Friday 18th 
Quiz - Saturday 19th 

November  Cafe - Friday 15th 

December Cafe - Friday 20th 
Santa’s Grotto - date TBC  

 
Buckingham Food Bank.  

 
 We have had a very busy couple of months and stocks are becoming low, despite the Harvest 

Products.  We would appreciate any donations but especially fruit drinks, coffee, 
tinned  vegetables, potatoes, custard, rice and fruit.  

 
You can either leave them in the box behind the door in SSPP church.  Or contact me and I 

will meet you at The Centre in Verney Close where we keep our store.  
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Friday 21st December 
 

 
Christmas Cafe!! 

Friday, 21st December : 10am – late! 
Light lunches, delicious cakes with a seasonal flair 

all served with a selection of hot, cold or licensed drinks!  
Christmas Cake Raffle, Children’s Activities 

all day 
  

 

 
 
 
Come and meet Santa in his magical grotto from 4pm to 7pm  
(please book in advance).  
Only £5 per child. All children get a present! 
To book your slot contact: infoatnashvillagehall@gmail.com 
ho ho ho !  
 
 

Saturday 19th January 
 

Popular Village Quiz Night 
Teams of 6 
£5 per ticket 

This event ALWAYS sells out well in advance, so please book early  
All proceeds to the Village Hall upkeep funds 


